
 

Colonial Pipeline Company 
 

 

1185 Sanctuary Pkwy, Ste 100 
Alpharetta, Georgia  30009 

August 30, 2017                Telephone: 678-762-2502 

             Email: lwoody@colpipe.com 

                       Fax: 678-762-2883 

 

      

                                                                                         OIL TARIFF FILING 

 

 

Secretary 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
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Washington, D. C. 20426 

  

ACCOMPANYING TARIFFS ARE SENT TO YOU IN COMPLIANCE 

 WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE 

 INTERSTATE COMMERCE ACT AND FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGULATIONS. 

 

THIS TARIFF IS ISSUED BY:   

 

 Colonial Pipeline Company (Colonial)  

 

 

TARIFF NUMBER                                    EFFECTIVE DATE 

FERC 99.32.0, Local Rates Tariff                             August 30, 2017 (on less than one days’ notice) 

 

In accordance with the requirements of the Interstate Commerce Act (the “ICA”) and the regulations of the 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (the “Commission” or “FERC”), Colonial hereby submits for filing 

FERC No. 99.32.0 (the “Local Rates Tariff”), canceling FERC No. 99.31.0 (Docket Number IS17-592-000).  

Colonial is requesting a waiver for notice and tariff requirements under 18 CFR 341.14 and under section 6(3) of 

the ICA in order to have FERC No. 99.32.0 to be effective on August 30, 2017 on less than one days’ notice.   

 

FERC No. 99.32.0 is being filed to provide notice of a temporary embargo for all movements originating at 

Colonial's Hebert, Beaumont and Port Arthur facilities, Jefferson County, Texas, and for all deliveries to CTL-

Beaumont, Jefferson County, Texas. Heavy rains from Tropical Storm Harvey have flooded the area, requiring 

Colonial to suspend operations at these locations until further notice.  Colonial requests that the embargo remain 

in effect until a tariff filing is made cancelling the embargo and notifying shippers of when the Hebert area 

facilities will be operational. Lastly, Colonial requests that the filing to lift the embargo, which may or may not 

occur over a weekend, be granted a waiver for notice and tariff requirements under 18 CFR 341.14 and under 

section 6(3) of the ICA, in order to return to service as soon as operations permit in order to resume routine fuel 

supply to the East Coast.  

 

Pursuant to 18 CFR Section 343.3, Colonial requests that any protests or complaints related to these publications 

be transmitted via facsimile to the attention of Helene Long at (678) 762-2883 and confirmed by her or her 

administrative assistant at (678) 762-2322. 
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August 30, 2017 

 

Colonial Pipeline Company 

I hereby certify that I have on or before this date distributed by agreed-upon means, one copy of the publication 

listed hereon to all subscribers thereto. Questions regarding this tariff filing should be directed to Lindsey Woody 

at (678) 762-2502. 

 

 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Lindsey Woody, Supervisor 

FERC and Regulatory Analysis 


